Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

September 16, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:23 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, Kristin Willett, and Kelly Cruze.  Guest present was April Jackson.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from August 19, 2013.  Carole Brown made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Kristin Willett.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is at 518.  Mr. Nepi informed Council that Helmwood is hiring a new 3rd grade teacher.  This will eliminate the need for their 3rd grade students to transfer here.  Also, the three students that recently enrolled at MES due to HHES being over cap will return to them.  
--According to the health inspector, the two rusty ends on the zip line located on our playground must be taken out.  Mr. Nepi is working with maintenance to have the equipment removed.
--The annual Fall Festival will take place this Friday, September 20th.  Mrs. Jackson will provide the faculty on Wednesday with two alternate plans in case of inclement weather.  A decision will be made on Friday by noon as to which plan will be followed.  

--The 5th graders wrote persuasive writings to determine who would represent MES in the homecoming parade.  Blind readings with names covered were done by Mrs. Line.  She narrowed the number of applicants.  Mrs. Jackson helped to select the final ten students chosen to represent MES in the parade.  The theme is a 70’s theme of Peace, Love, and Panthers.  T-shirts have been ordered for these students and Mr. Mark Harris will be driving a 1970 VW van.  There may also be a 1970 convertible beetle available for the parade.
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that once the September allocations are shared by Central Office, a revised budget will be drafted and shared at the next scheduled SBDM meeting.  He also advised Council that the ASCP monies are being transferred to Central Office for Denise Morgan to oversee.  Mr. Nepi will be working with Mrs. Parr and Mrs. Morgan to develop a new budget for the ASCP to ensure a profitable afterschool care program.  
Joe Nepi advised Council that K-Prep scores will be released on September 25th.  The scores have gone through quality control.  The staff will meet on October 16th to dissect and analyze the data.  Council will further discuss the data at the next scheduled meeting.   

Joe Nepi advised Council that he will complete a checklist of items for an Emergency Management Plan by November 1st.  Council reviewed the sample plan presented by Mr. Nepi and recommended revisions.  Mr. Nepi will rewrite the plan and bring it back for a first reading at the October meeting.  
Joe Nepi stated that teachers appreciated having input on the committee list.  Changes were reflected on the revised committee list.  Some members were moved around to ensure that each committee had grade level representatives or at least a primary/intermediate representative on the committee.  Council suggested that a one call or Infinite Campus email be sent out to invite parents to participate in the committees.  The parent should call the school office if they are interested in participating.  Mr. Nepi will ask teachers to also include information about committee sign-ups in their classroom or grade level letters.  Suggestions were made to eliminate the list of Parent Involvement assignments and to focus the parent involvement activities on forming relationships with our families.  Those activities will be determined by a collaborative effort between PTO and the parent involvement committee.  Next year, Council plans to provide committee preference sheets and committee tasks to staff in April.  Committee members will be assigned in May for the 2014-2015 school year.  This will allow committees to begin their work more quickly in the new school year.  
Joe Nepi advised Council we may possibly receive additional funding for Title I and RTA.  These monies would be for “one time” use.  The Title I funds could be used for research based interventions or programs as well as additional iPads.  The RTA money could be used for additional hours for the RTA interventionist’s schedule.  Mr. Nepi will provide further information regarding this to Council at a later date. 
Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed October agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Monday, October 21st, 2013, at 3:00 p.m.
Kelly Cruze made a motion to adjourn; Karla Buckingham seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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